
 

 PO Box  695 

 GISBORNE  VIC   3437 

 Email: executive@healthaustraliaparty.com.au 

 Ph: 0409 350 332 

 

9th April 2019 

 

Mr Miles Brennan 

Vehicle Standards and ICT Services 

Four Wheel Drive Australia 

PO Box 174 

BRISBANE MARKETS QLD  4106 

 

Dear Miles 

 

Thank you for contacting the Health Australia Party (HAP) and for bringing to our 

attention the issues you are experiencing regarding modifications to four wheel drive 

vehicles. 

 

HAP fully supports your initiative to:- 

 Amend the federal Road “Vehicle Standards Act 2018” (replaces the Motor Vehicle 
Standards Act 1989) to allow “Mutual Recognition” of all individual state 

engineering, approved certifiers and certification schemes, to be recognised and 
accepted by all state registration authorities; 

 
 Establish a National Vehicle Modification and Certification Program for in-service 

registered passenger vehicles as recommended, to be implemented federally and in 

parallel with ADRs; and 
 

 Ensure industry and community engagement is a key basis for the Vehicle 
Modification Framework. 

 
Thank you for bringing this matter to our attention and we trust the disparity between 
states can be resolved in an efficient and mutual manner. 

 
Yours sincerely 

 

Dr I Golden 
 
Dr Isaac Golden 

National Secretary 
Health Australia Party 


